HS Principal’s Report to the Board
12/16/19

1.

The end of the semester is this Friday! Students will take two days of finals as they have
in the past. They opt out of up to two finals based on grades, attendance, and behavior.
In addition, those in 10th-12th grade may opt out of one more final based on meet
proficiency in ISASP for math and ELA. We also will be having a coffee bar sponsored
by Kwik Star and the student PBIS team with donations of food items by the high school
staff.

We have been focusing heavily on kindness and giving during December. You may
have seen the 12 days of giving sponsored by the FFA and the high school 12 days of
kindness put together by Kris Ward. We know this can be an especially stressful time for
our students and staff and want to be aware of how being trauma sensitive/informed
helps get through the holidays.

All students are signed up for J-term classes and skinnys. Teachers will use January 2 to
final preparations. Keep a good eye on our social media to see the good stuff
happening.

We will be focusing 2nd semester on improvement of our PBIS program through more
accurate data collection. With the help of documents used by the middle school team,
we are hoping to have data that shows up more deeply where issues are occurring and
pinpointing the root issues.

Submitted by Sarah Updegraff, High School Principal



